Box 519 - 100 Boulder Street Grand Canyon, AZ 86023

Phone: 928-638-2461 • Fax: 928-638-2045



November 19, 2020

Ms. Charlie Gail Hendrix Town Manager Town of Tusayan P. O. Box 709 Tusayan, AZ 86023

Dear Charlie:

The GCUSD Board members discussed on September 9, 2014, and again on November 18, 2020, the possibility of the Town of Tusayan and the U. S. Forest Service granting access via Long Jim Loop for further development and construction of both commercial and residential property.

During the November 18, 2020, Regular Board Meeting, the Board authorized the GCUSD Superintendent (Shonny Bria, Ph.D.) to submit a letter to the Town of Tusayan and the U.S. Forest Service stating that (1) the District does not authorize or request that the Town of Tusayan be permitted to access its property or the developer's property (Kotzin) as shown in the Town's Forest Service Application; and (2) requests that the Application be amended to remove the access through the Grand Canyon School's Tusayan Site via the Long Jim Loop.

Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

Shonny Bra, Ph.D. Superintendent